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          17 C.F.R. § 48.6(c) 
 
July 20, 2012 
 
David A. Stawick 
Secretary 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission      
Three Lafayette Center 
1155 21st Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20581 
 
 RE: LIMITED APPLICATION FOR REGISTRATION AS FOREIGN BOARD OF  
  TRADE 
 
Dear Mr. Stawick, 

 
 Montréal Exchange Inc. (“MX”) hereby submits this limited application to the 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“CFTC” or “Commission”) for registration as a 
Foreign Board of Trade (“FBOT”) pursuant to Part 48 of the Commission’s Rules, 17 C.F.R. 
Part 48.  MX is a board of trade located outside of the U.S. which currently operates pursuant to 
no-action relief of the Commission’s Division of Trading and Markets (now Market Oversight) 
and is submitting this limited application for registration as an FBOT with the Commission in 
order to provide its Approved Participants located in the United States with uninterrupted direct 
access to its electronic trading and order matching system. 
 
 MX is a fully electronic financial derivatives exchange.  MX participants are based in 
Canada and internationally.  MX’s clearing house, the Canadian Derivatives Clearing 
Corporation, provides central counterparty clearing services to participants.   
 
 In May 2011, Maple Group Acquisition Corporation (“Maple”) made an unsolicited non-
binding written proposal to acquire MX’s parent company, TMX Group, and on June 13, 2011, 
Maple made a formal offer to acquire all of the outstanding common shares of TMX Group. On 
October 30, 2011, TMX Group entered into a support agreement with Maple.  On May 3, 2012, 
the Autorité des marchés financiers published final recognition orders with respect to Maple’s 
proposed acquisition of TMX Group, and on July 4, 2012 the Ontario Securities Commission 
approved the final recognition orders with respect to Maple’s proposed acquisition.  The same 
day, Maple and TMX Group announced the receipt of a No Action Letter from the Competition 
Bureau, granting its clearance for Maple’s proposed transactions to proceed.  On July 11, 2012 
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the British Columbia Securities Commission (“BCSC”) and Alberta Securities Commission 
(“ASC”) approved final recognition orders. These orders provide the terms under which the 
BCSC and ASC will permit Maple to operate a combined exchange and clearing group and 
Maple has agreed to the terms of these orders.   
 
 At the time that this limited application is being filed with the Commission, the Maple 
offer remains open for acceptance.   
 
 MX is aware that it is required to amend and update this application to reflect material 
changes, if any, that occur while the application is pending.  MX will update this application as 
warranted by any future changes that occur with respect to the Maple offer and otherwise.   
 
Sincerely, 

 

Paul M. Architzel  

 

Cc: Richard Shilts, Director, Division of Market Oversight 
 Ananda Radhakrishnan, Director, Division of Clearing and Risk 
 Duane Andresen, Senior Special Counsel, Division of Market Oversight 








